
C O U N C I L  O F  T H E  D I S T R I C T  O F  C O L U M B I A  
C O M M I T T E E  O F  T H E  W H O L E  
N O T I C E  O F  P U B L I C  H E A R I N G  
1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW, Washington, DC 20004               REVISED  

 

CHAIRMAN PHIL MENDELSON 
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE 

ANNOUNCES PUBLIC HEARING 
on 

Mayor’s Proposed Fiscal Year 2021 Budget Legislation: 
 

Fiscal Year 2021 Local Budget Act of 2020 
Fiscal Year 2021 Federal Portion Budget Request Act of 2020 

Fiscal Year 2021 Budget Support Act of 2020 
Fiscal Year 2020 Revised Local Budget Emergency Act of 2020 

on 
Wednesday, June 17, 2020 at 9:00 a.m. 
Thursday, June 18, 2020 at 9:00 a.m. 

 
Live via Zoom Video Conference Broadcast 

Council Channel 13 (Cable Television Providers) 
DC Council Website (www.dccouncil.us) 

 
 Council Chairman Phil Mendelson announces a public hearing before the Committee of Whole on 
the Mayor’s Proposed Fiscal Year 2021 Budget and accompanying legislation.  The hearing will be held 
beginning on Wednesday, June 17, 2020 at 9:00 a.m. and continuing on Thursday, June 18, 2020 at 
9:00 a.m. to receive testimony from public witnesses.  This notice has been revised to reflect moving the 
hearing on the budget acts from May 18th and May 19th to June 17th and June 18th. 

 Due to the COVID-19 public health emergency declaration, the hearing will be conducted virtually 
on the Internet utilizing Zoom video conferencing technology.  Because of this, written or transcribed 
testimony from the public regarding the Fiscal Year 2021 budget is highly encouraged and will be taken 
by email or voice mail.  Testimony may be submitted in writing to cow@dccouncil.us or may be left by 
voice mail (up to 3 minutes) – which will be transcribed – by calling (202) 430-6948.  Testimony received 
by close of business on Monday, June 15, 2020 will be posted publicly to 
http://www.chairmanmendelson.com/FY2021 prior to the hearing.  The record will close at 5:00 p.m. on 
June 25, 2020.   

 Members of the public wishing to testify live via the Zoom meeting must email the Committee of 
the Whole at cow@dccouncil.us and provide your preferred call in day, name, telephone number, 
organizational affiliation and title (if any) by close of business Friday, June 12, 2020.  The Committee and 
will provide each witness a phone number, access instructions, and time to call in to provide testimony.  
Those providing live testimony will be limited to 2 minutes; slightly longer may be permitted if prior 
arranged.  Only 1 member from each organization may provide live testimony.  The witness list detailing 
the panels will be circulated by close of business on Monday, June 15, 2020.  All testimony received via 
email, voice mail, or phone will be made part of the official record.   

Please note that in addition to this hearing, each Council committee will hold separate budget 
oversight hearings or roundtables for agencies under their purview through May and early June.  
Information on those hearings and their format can be found in separate notice on the Council website 
(http://www.dccouncil.us) and in the D.C. Register.  The Mayor’s proposed budget will be available on or 
about May 15, 2020 through the Office of the Chief Financial Officer at http://cfo.dc.gov/budget.  More 
information on the budget will be made available at http://www.dccouncilbudget.com. 
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